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Tiger Topics Newsletter, April 2017 
 

From the Desk of the Emerson-Williams            
PTO Co-Presidents 

 
Dear Emerson-Williams Families, 
 
Welcome back from a warm Spring recess.  Ready to take on 
a busy May and June?  Only two months of school left to 
enjoy!  May 1–7 is Screen Free Week so turn off all your 
electronic devices and join our scheduled activities.  May 1–5 
is Teacher Appreciation Week and we’re ready with lots of 
appreciation events for our Teachers and staff.  There is plenty 
to do and it will be loads of fun!  Be sure to read the flyers.   
 
Our PTO is looking for a 1st Year Co-President which is a two 
year commitment.  A nomination flyer was sent home about 
open PTO Board positions.  Please consider running or 
nominating someone!  And speaking of nominations, this 
year’s Emerson-Williams winner of the WSPC Volunteer 
Recognition Award goes to Mrs. Leslie Williams.  She will be 
awarded a certificate at the awards ceremony for all 
Wethersfield school winners on May 10, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. at 
Webb Elementary School auditorium.  Everyone is welcome to 
attend and cheer on our winner, congratulations Leslie! 
 
Our last PTO meeting was very productive.  So much is going 
on so check our calendar of events.  We are very excited that 
Mr. Coursey will be able to purchase Heart Zones Systems, 
heart rate monitors, for our EW students.   
 
We want to thank everyone at EW for all you do to make our 
school a great place of learning.  Our congratulations goes 
out to Erica McGregor on receiving a kidney transplant and 
she is doing well.  We would like to thank everyone that 
participated in the Bertucci’s Benefit for Erica as the proceeds 
will help her with medical bills and the high cost of the 
medication she needs to take for life.  As always, Emerson-
Williams families and staff show all of the love in their hearts by 
supporting a member of our community.   
 
Respectfully Yours, 
Darka Jara, 2yrpres@ewpto.com  
Colleen Mattatall, 1yrpres@ewpto.com 
Co-Presidents, EW PTO  

Upcoming Events 

May 1 
Happy Principal’s Day! 

 

 

May 1 - 5 
Teacher & Staff Appreciation Week 
Monday – Bring a Flower 
Tuesday – Bring Facial Tissues 
Wednesday – Wear Teacher Favorite 
Color 
Thursday – Bring a Thank you Note 
Friday – Staff Appreciation Luncheon 
by 1st Grade – Cinco de Mayo 
 

May 1 - 7 
Screen Free Week 
Monday – Puerto Vallarta and Froyo 
Night 
Tuesday – Pajama Yoga Party 
Wednesday – Talent Show 
Thursday – Dinner on the Lawn with 
The Rents and Family Brick Oven 
Pizza Truck 
Friday – Bowling Night 
Saturday – Scavenger Hunt and BYO 
Picnic at Mill Woods 
Sunday – Do Your Own Family Thing 
 

May 3 
Talent Show and Artist’s Corner, 6 
p.m. at Silas Deane Middle School 
 

May 4 
Field Day 12:30-2:30 p.m. E-W Lawn, 
Rain Date May 5 
 

May 10 
Walk/Bike To School Day 

 

May 11 
PTO Meeting at 7:00 p.m. in the 
Upper Media Center at E-W 
 

May 12 
Happy Nurse’s Day! 
Family Book Swap and Game Night 
 

May 26 
Red, White, and Blue Spirt Day 
 

May 29 
Memorial Day – No School 
 

June 1 
Jog-a-thon 
 
June 19 
Last Day of School – Early Dismissal  
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From the Principal’s Desk 
By Ms. Neela Thakur 
 
Our yearly state testing will take place for all students in Grades 3 - 6 on 
May 9 - May 19.  Our state testing is called SBAC, which stands for 
Smarter Balanced Assessment Consortium.  Students will be taking one 
test in the area of English Language Arts, and two tests in the area of 
Math.  All tests will be taken on the computer, and students have no 
time constraints whatsoever.  Testing time will be 45 minutes per day, 
and individual students can have as many sessions as they need until 
they have completed all three tests.  The SBAC is adaptive, which 
means the test will adjust and give each student easier questions or 
more difficult questions (all within the grade level range) based on 
whether or not students are getting previous questions right or 
wrong.  For the past month, our Grade 3 - 6 students have been 
working on some new Interim Assessment Blocks (IABs) that are giving 
them some specific exposure and practice with assessment-like 
questions on the computer, and those IABs have been giving classroom 
teachers immediate data / feedback about how students are 
performing, so teachers can adjust and modify their instruction based 
on how students are doing.  These IABs are short and specific in nature, 
and cover topics such as Editing and Revising, Fractions, Geometry, 
etc. Our students will all feel very comfortable and confident with the 
testing platform by the time the testing rolls around on May 9.  Please 
remind your children to take their time and do their very best 
work.  Remember, it was a combination of their great scores and their 
growth in scores from one year to the next that helped earn Emerson-
Williams the very prestigious Category 1 status with the state a few 
months ago.  (Only two schools in Wethersfield earned this status, and 
proudly we were one of them!) Teachers and students have been 
working very hard.  They are ready! 
 

School Mission 
At Emerson-Williams Elementary School, we strongly believe in the joy of 
learning.  Ours is a caring, compassionate environment that respects 
and supports the dignity of the whole child.  We work hand-in-hand 
with families and the community to develop lifelong learners and 
contributing members of our changing society. 
 

Keep In Touch 
We want to stay in touch with you.  Please be sure to Like AND Follow us 
on Facebook at Emerson-Williams Elementary PTO.  Also, please 
provide your email address to receive EW PTO emails by going to 
www.ewpto.com and on the right, click on 
 

  

  

EW Tiger Roars – 
Thank you! 

 
A BIG EW Tiger Roar of Thanks 
going out to: 
 
Peping Dee, Treasurer, and all 
of the Budget Committee 
members for creating a PTO 
budget for the 2017-2018 
school year.  Our parent 
volunteers are amazing! 
 
All of the Fifth Grade Room 
Parents and Families who 
organized a fantastic April 
Teacher/Staff Appreciation 
event.  The Teacher’s Scoop 
Ice Cream Sundae Bar was so 
awesome and clever.  Thank 
you for making our teachers 
so happy! They loved it!! 
 
Darka Jara for organizing the 
Kansas Maid Braided pastry 
and Cookie Dough fundraiser.  
We hope your enjoy your 
delicious treats.   
 
Fran Schwarzhaupt and all of 
the EW families that helped 
the Marcelynas Family in their 
time of mourning.  Thank you 
for being so generous.  Please 
see Mrs. Marcelynas’ thank 
you note on page 6.    
 
Christina Carreiro and all of 
the Talent Show committee for 
all of the hard work to help 
make this a wonderful and fun 
filled event for the kids.  We 
heard Talent Show rehearsals 
went well!  Can’t wait to see 
all of the acts.   
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Tiger Topics Health Quick Tips 
By Linda Ciarcia, BSN, RN 
 

                         

                    Poison Sumac                                                    Poison Ivy 

 

Well I have seen it already! The dreaded poison ivy is back. 
Here are some interesting tips regarding these irritating plants: 

 It is the Urushiol Oil that is the culprit with these plants [Poison 
Ivy, Oak and Sumac]. Only a very tiny amount is needed to 
cause a reaction.   

 1-5 years is normal for this oil to stay active on any 
surface, even dead plants. 

 POISON IVY RASH IS NOT CONTAGIOUS. You can only spread 
the rash if the oil is left on your hands. 

 BREAKING THE BLISTERS OF A RASH DOES NOT SPREAD IT.  The 
blisters contain only fluid produced by your body. 

 The oil from the plant is the only think that spreads the rash.  
 DO NOT BREAK THE BLISTERS BECAUSE IT CAN CAUSE AN 

INFECTION. Instead, keep blistered areas covered with a 
gauze bandage if possible, especially on the hands and 
fingers. 

 90% of people are allergic to Urshoil oil.  The more times you 
are exposed to it, the more likely it is that you will have a 
reaction.  

 Rash usually occurs 24-48 hours after exposure. If swelling and 
blistering are rapid [within 4-12 hours of exposure], get 
emergency treatment.  Go to the emergency department or 
call your doctor. 

REMEMBER LEAVES OF THREE, LET THEM BE!!!! 
  

ATTENTION 6TH GRADE- I still need more Blue Physical Forms! If a 
physical has not been scheduled please let me know. I need them 
by June 1st. 
  
LOST BUT NOT FOUND:  the lost and found is piled with mostly boys’ 
jackets and sweatshirts. Please encourage your child to check it out. 
Consider putting their initials on the inside tag so we can try to 
narrow down whose it might be. 

  
 

A Tiger’s Breakfast 
 
Did you know… Breakfast is 
available daily in the 
Emerson-Williams School 
cafeteria?  

 
Students who eat breakfast 
have better concentration, 
are more alert and miss 
fewer days of school.  Start 
your child’s day in a 
healthy way! 
 
What’s on the menu?  Visit 
Wethersfield.nutrislice.com 
to view the E-W Breakfast 
menu! 

 
Do you have a healthy nut-
free breakfast item or meal 
that your Tiger loves?  
Please share it with the E-W 
Community!  Email it to 
tigertopics@ewpto.com for 
publication in our next 
newsletter. 
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Tiger Topics – Monthly Spotlight Article 
 

Buddy Bench 
 
By Will McKenna and Louie Montalvo 
 
Emerson-Williams Elementary School has two Buddy Benches. One bench is located on the 
playground for the lower grades and the other is located near the basketball court for the 
upper grades. One of the Buddy Benches is from the PTO and the other was donated to 
Emerson-Williams by the 6th grade class of 2015-2016. The 6th graders wanted to leave it as a 
gift for the school when they left. It is there to help students who have no one to play with 
and it helps kids not feel lonely at recess. Kids can also make new friends using the Buddy 
Bench. One time we saw a classmate on the Buddy Bench when we were playing 
basketball. We went over to ask if he wanted to play with us. He stood up and told us he 
wanted to play with us. Then we played basketball together and he was very happy.  Even 
our teachers agree that the Buddy Bench is a good idea. Second grade teacher Mr. 
Shoemaker said that “the Buddy Bench was a great idea because it helps kids solve 
problems and make friends.”  Fourth grade teacher Mrs. Nunn said that “the Buddy Bench is 
a wonderful tool to help students find a friend.” The Buddy Bench is a very helpful item to 
students at Emerson-Williams. 
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Reminders 
2017 EWPTO Meeting Schedule           
The Emerson-Williams Elementary School PTO meets at 7:00 p.m. in the Upper Media Center on the 
following Thursdays: May 11 and June 8.  Social Hour begins at 6:30 p.m. prior to the meeting.  Joins 
us and find out how you can help this year or even next year.  Plans are already underway for 2017-
2018 school year.   

 
Teacher and Staff Appreciation Event – May 5 hosted by the First Grade 
The next teacher/staff appreciation event will be held on Friday, May 5, 2017.  The First Grade 
Room Parents and First Grade families will be hosting a Cinco de Mayo themed luncheon.  To help 
with the event or to donate food/drinks/tableware, etc., please contact your First Grade Room 
Parents to sign up! 

 

Volunteers Needed 
Field Day - Mr. Coursey is in need of water station volunteers for Field day on May 4 from 12:30 to 
2:30 p.m. on the E-W Lawn.  Water jugs will need refilling to keep the students hydrated.  There will 
be a station for K-2 and another for 3-6.  Rain Date May 5.   
 
EWPTO Board – Open positions are available for 1st Year Co-President (2 years), Treasurer and 
Secretary (1 year each) for the school year 2017-2018.  If you are interested, please email 
nominations@ewpto.com.   
 
Strawberry Festival - At this time, we are looking for people to help volunteer for the day and we 
will be creating a sign-up shortly to share!  New activities have been added to the Strawberry 
Festival this year that are going to make the event even more FUN!!  Look for more info in next 
month’s Tiger Topics! 
 
Book Fair – One or more volunteers are needed to organize the Book Fair for September 2017.  
Planning begins in June.  If interested, please contact Darka Jara or Colleen Mattatall at 
ptoboard@ewpto.com.    
 

Save The Dates! 
Sponsored by EWPTO: 
 
May 12 – Family Book Swap & Game Night, we are collecting books for ALL age groups, even 
grown-ups, from April 28 through May 8.  For more info, contact Beth Gilbert at 
kajt0511@yahoo.com  
June 1 – Jog-a-thon, we’ll need tons of volunteers to help keep the children hydrated while they 
run their hearts out exercising for good health for a great cause, the EWPTO.   
June 10 – Strawberry Festival, volunteers are needed for this annual day of childhood fun at 
Emerson-Williams.  It takes a village and we know we can count on you to help us.  For more 
information, contact strawberry.fest@ewpto.com 
 
Sponsored by E-W Music Department: 
 
June 6 – E-W Singers from grades 5 and 6 will sing the Star Spangled Banner on Tuesday, June 6, 
2017 for the New Britain Bees.  Game time is 6:35 p.m. Ticket information will be coming soon. 
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A Thank You From the Marcelynas Family 
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